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Korean Culture and Sun Moon University 
 

 Espace Culture et paix, Paris, France, 25. January 2014 
 

 

 

 

Petit déjeuner partage  
Start the new Year with friends and peace ambassadors 

 
Hotel Campanile in Lomme, France, 26. January 2014 

 
To start the New Year we invited friends and peace ambassadors for a breakfast, followed by an introduction 
about family values exposed by Bénédicte Suzuki.  It’s in connection with the actual debate about the 
manifestations “marriage for everybody”. Each one could express his opinion and share about his 
experiences in life, concerning families, fidelity etc. The intervention of the 5 young students was just 
incredible. They testified about abstinence before marriage and fidelity in the couple. They expressed so 
much hope for the future. One professor, peace ambassador was so excited, he really wished that these 
second generation should organize meetings with other students to share their experiences. The meeting 
started at 08.30 am - 01.00 pm. Everybody left the meeting with full of new hope. 
 

 
 



1-Day Divine Principle Workshops  
 

Members Home, France, 26. January 2014 
 
 Michel Bredard organized a 1-Day Divine Principle Workshop again this Sunday at the home of the Jimmie 
Family. One of our longtime Peace Ambassadors and two new guests participated. Michel Bredard and Jean-
Paul Chaudy gave four first lectures of Divine Principle. Many good questions came up during this day of 
study. 

 

A small delegation of 8 persons attended the UPF conference in Geneva on the question of peace in Syria this 
week. Some of them could attend only for the first day but all were content. 
 
 

Parole Donnée N° 176 
New Gender

 
Espace Culture et paix, Paris, France, 22. January 2014 
 

 



3rd Generation Sunday school 
God created the Water

 
Chamarande, France, 19. January 2014 
 
We had Sunday school organized for our 3rd generation for the fourth time. Domila and Urdo were in charge 

of the organization this time. They read a story to show that God created the water and that it’s important 

for life. After that all we celebrated Samuel’s birthday, then the children could play together freely. 

Everything went very well and the children loved it.  

 

    


